Everyone Is Invited To A PUBLIC INFORMATIONAL MEETING For PP-093-017

PROPOSED ROUNDABOUT
AT THE INTERSECTION OF FENN ROAD,
ELLA GRASSO BLVD & HOLLY DRIVE
IN THE TOWN OF
NEWINGTON, CONNECTICUT

TO BE HELD **Tuesday, October 15, 2019**

Presentation begins at 7:00 P.M.

Question and Answer Period to immediately follow the presentation

Location:
Newington Senior &
Disabled Center Auditorium,
120 Cedar Street
Newington, Connecticut 06111

Residents, commuters, business owners, and other interested individuals are encouraged to take advantage of this opportunity to discuss the proposed improvements.

Written questions or comments should be directed to:

Ms. Marissa L. Washburn, P.E.
Project Manager
Connecticut Department of Transportation
P.O. Box 317546
Newington Connecticut 06131-7546
or at e-mail address
Marissa.Washburn@ct.gov

PLEASE JOIN US ON Tuesday, October 15, 2019

The meeting facility is ADA accessible. Language assistance may be requested by contacting the Department's Language Assistance Call Line at (860) 594-2109. Requests should be made at least five (5) Business days prior to the meeting. Persons having a hearing and/or speech disability may dial 711 for Telecommunications Relay Service (TRS) and instruct the operator to contact (860) 594-2243. Language assistance is provided at no cost to the public and efforts will be made to respond to timely requests for assistance.

THE CONNECTICUT DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

ANNOUNCEMENT

The Connecticut Department of Transportation's Highway Management Unit will conduct a Public Information Meeting concerning the Proposed Roundabout at the Intersection of Fenn Road and Ella Grasso Boulevard on Tuesday October 15, 2019 in the Newington Senior & Disabled Center Auditorium; 120 Cedar Street, Newington, CT 06111. A design presentation will begin at 7:00 p.m. and a question and answer period immediately following.

The proposed project is identified as PP-093-017.

A conceptual design is proposed to convert the signalized intersection of Fenn Road (SR505), Ella Grasso Boulevard (SR505) and Holly Drive into a modern roundabout. This intersection currently experiences high levels of daily congestion, especially during the peak commute hours. Construction of a roundabout will provide significant congestion relief, and will reduce the likelihood and severity of angle (or T-type) crashes that have been prevalent at this intersection.

This project is currently in the conceptual design stage. No funding source or project schedule has been assigned at this time. The estimated construction cost for the state designed project is approximately \$4 million.

The Public Information Meeting is being held to afford a full opportunity for public participation and to allow open discussion of any views and comments the community may have concerning the proposed projects.

The meeting facility is ADA accessible. Deaf and hearing impaired persons wishing to attend this meeting and requiring an interpreter, must make arrangements by contacting the Department's Office of Communications at (860) 594-3062 (voice only) at least five working days prior to the meeting. Language assistance is provided at no cost to the public, and efforts will be made to respond to requests for assistance.

Department personnel will be available during the meeting to discuss this project. More detailed information is available at the Department's Office of Engineering, 2800 Berlin Turnpike, Newington, Connecticut, Monday through Friday between the hours of 8:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m., excluding holidays. Anyone wishing to discuss the project may contact Ms. Marissa L. Washburn, P.E., at (860) 594-3358 or by e-mail at Marissa.Washburn@ct.gov.